
23 September 2024

Dear Parent / Carer,

Following this weekend's heavy rain we have sadly returned to substantial leaks across the school

site and in both buildings. This has led to the library, a dining room and several classrooms and

offices being temporarily closed whilst we address the issues. Consequently your child may have

experienced some disruption and longer times queuing for food today, for which we apologise.

The team are doing all they can to resolve the issues but the reality is we have an expansive flat

roof that is coming to the end of its life cycle and will need replacing. The roof has already had

several costly repairs but these have not fixed the issue.

I have contacted the Local Authority and sought their support with a view to ensuring our school

remains fully open but if we experience more heavy rain we may be forced to close some areas of

the site which will impact our operational capacity.

I will of course keep parents fully informed of any changes that may lead to a partial or full closure

in the future. I am hoping we will be able to resolve the matter adequately, so as to have no

impact on your child's education.

Yours sincerely

W Teece

Headteacher


